## EDITORIAL

We are almost back on course with publication now that the printing unit is happily established in the Geography Department, Drummond Street, as part of the University Reprographics Unit. I should like to say a personal thank you to Sheila Edgar who coped with the production of the last issue in very adverse circumstances, during the upheaval of a removal.

The articles in the present issue are, largely, papers which were read at various meetings of the Society in recent years. The first of the papers was presented at the annual conference in Sanday (1984) and we, particularly those of us who were unable to attend, are very pleased to see it in print. The following two papers were presented at very successful day conferences in Edinburgh and Newcastle. The fourth and final paper, by Lindsay MacGregor, deservedly won the annual essay prize awarded to a postgraduate student by the Council for Name Studies in Great Britain and Ireland, in the Spring of this year (1987).

**Doreen Waugh**